12.

PROPOSED NEW ROAD NAMES

The Council Subdivisions Officer sought the approval of the Board to various new road names in some
residential subdivisions within the Wigram ward.

1

Wig/2000504 Aidanfield Holdings Limited Halswell Road - Wigram Ward

This subdivision will eventually create in excess of fifty new roads. The applicant has submitted several
lists of proposed names to date, and these have been checked with names deemed unsuitable due to
similarity in pronunciation and in written form having been deleted.

On the advice of the Subdivisions Officer the Board decided to confirm the names to enable Stage 1 of
the development to take place and that further consideration of other names submitted by the devel oper be
undertaken at a subsequent meeting of the Board.

The Board resolved to approve the following names Aidanfield, Antonia, Bernadette, Bezar, Bibiana,
Chanel, Coppinger, Corbett, Eaglesome, Gabriel, Grangeston, Kinsella, McMahon; Marguerite, Matthew.

Wig/2000/3954 Rockhill Limited KennedysBush Road - Wigram Ward

Thisis afurther stage of this subdivision, creating twenty-five new residential allotments to be served by
a new legal road and three rights of way. Only the road will be named, and the name submitted is in
keeping with the developers theme of choosing names with an association with the old Halswell Quarry.
The name proposed is The Rocks.

The Board resolved to approve the name “The Rocks’.

Wig/2000/2027 Halswell On The Park Halswell Road - Wigram Ward

This subdivision initially creates three new roads. The mgjor road will eventualy link with William
Brittan Avenue, and therefore should be called William Brittan Avenue.

The Board resolved to approve the name “William Brittan Avenue’ with the other two roads being
named “ Garforth Avenue” and “ Steane Place”.

Wig/2000/3004 Westmor eland Nominees Ltd Highcrest Heights - Wigram Ward

The name Chaloner Place was approved in 1995 for cul de sac. That application was never completed,
however the allotments are now to be served by a private right of way in place of the former legal road.
The Council’s policy on road naming states that private rights of way should be suffixed with ‘Lane’.
Chaloner Place should therefore be replaced with Chaloner Lane.

The Board resolved to approve the name “Chaloner Lane”.



